

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

January 11, 2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session January 11, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George and Commissioner J. Cody Roush, Commissioner Aaron Summers attended virtually. Attorney Lett was unable to attend. Also attending was Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Angie Risacher, Executive Director of Martin County Alliance; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrator; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor; Sara Guth, BLN; Dave Holt, VEI; 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:34 pm. 
Reorganization of the Board of Commissioners transpired.  A motion to retain Paul George as President was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually. All in favor motion passed.  A motion to retain Aaron Summers as Vice President was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner George.  All in favor, motion passed.

The minutes from the regular meeting of December 28, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually.  All in favor motion passed
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Courtney Hughett, Martin County Animal Shelter, submitted the annual report.  Ninety dogs and one hundred fifteen cats were taken in.  The spay and neuter clinic opened in July 2021. Three hundred eighty-six animals have been fixed since opening.  Projections are that the shelter will be self-sustaining by end of the year.
Carolyn McGuire, Assessor, was present for the opening of the bid submitted by Reller’s Southern Indiana Appraisal, LLC. for the 2023-2026 Cyclical Reassessment and Annual Adjustments in the amount of $289,000.00 was approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually. All in favor, motion passed.

Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, presented the roads to be submitted with the application for Community Crossings Grant money for 2022.  A motion to approve the roads was made by Commissioner Summers virtually, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  President George asked if the gentlemen who worked part time was going to be asked back for 2022, Superintendent Seals replied yes, everyone was happy with his work.  Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn submitted documentation for the Community Crossings Grant for signature.

Andy Ringwald, EMA, stated that the District 10 meeting is in two weeks and will be held virtually.  Director Wolfe inquired about DNR money.  Auditor Abel will follow up for next meeting.

Danielle Murphy, Community Corrections Director, informed they have sixteen clients, two are juveniles.

Angie Risacher, Martin County Alliance Director, advised that the Alliance domain had been hacked and she wasn’t receiving emails.  The problem has been resolved and everything is secure.  Risacher stated that she has hired a part time employee who will begin work on Monday.  A discussion transpired regarding the Redevelopment meeting dates.  They will be held at 12:00 pm on the second Thursday of every month.

Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor, submitted the current emergency leave policy.  She informed that the new CDC guidelines states that if you have Covid or symptoms of Covid you have to isolate for five days and can return to work with mask in place for five days.  Commissioner Roush stated that he wants employees to use personal time off or vacation if ill.  Stated that other municipalities are not providing covid pay for employees.  A discussion followed.  A motion to remove the Emergency Leave Policy in its entirety was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually.  Commissioner Roush and Summers in favor, President George opposed. Motion passed.
Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse, updated the Commissioners that there are currently eighty-one newly reported cases of Covid in Martin County. Martin County status on the State map will go category red beginning Wednesday.

Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue, encouraged everyone to stay abreast of the different 4-H opportunities through the local news or the weekly 4-H newsletter.  The enrollment deadline to sign up is January 15, 2022, (anyone can sign up throughout the year) early enrollment helps promote participation in club meetings.  Contact the Extension Office for more details.  4-H Scholarship applications are still open. 
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted the Grant Acknowledgement form for signature which was submitted by Michelle Carrico of SIDC.

Auditor Abel submitted the contract submitted for the Martin County Security Center door control/ intercom upgrade project in the amount of $176,855.00 for approval.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually.  All in favor, motion passed.  

 Auditor Abel submitted Ordinance 2022-3 to establishing the LCC Grant Fund #9149.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Auditor Abel submitted Ordinance 2022-4 establishing the Martin County Law Enforcement Salary Donation Fund #4106 for approval. Rhonda Sanders, Recorder, asked who would be responsible for paying payroll taxes and Perf.  Auditor Abel responded that the County would be.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually. All in favor, motion passed.
Abel submitted a quote to replace the camera by the back door of the Courthouse.  A motion to approve the quote submitted by Area 1 Protection, LLC in the amount of $609.15 was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually.  All in favor, motion passed.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, advised the Commissioners that Attorney Lett advised them to proceed with the purchase of the land next to the security center.  Title is clear and taxes are up to date.  A motion to approve the purchase of the land in the amount of $17,500.00 was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually. All in favor, motion passed.
Auditor Abel, submitted Resolution 2022-2 establishing the 2022 Holiday Schedule.  July 1, 2022 closure for the Catfish Festival was removed.  A discussion followed regarding the December 30, 2022 New Years Eve Holiday.  Commissioner Roush opposed. President George stated that due to the lower wages the Commissioners have historically tried to give an employee benefit when possible.  A motion to approve Resolution 2022-2 as presented was made by Commissioner Summers virtually, seconded by President George.  All were in favor, motion passed.

David Holt, submitted the VEI contract update for the Commissioners signature.  Attorney Lett advised prior to the meeting for the Commissioners to proceed with signing the contract.  It had been previously approved. 

Auditor Abel, informed the Commissioners that their next meeting will be broadcast via YouTube. The recording will be viewable for thirty days.  A discussion followed about the current microphone and the purchase of a better quality one.  They decided to wait and see how well the current one does with the new format.
The following board appointments were made:

SIDC:  Commissioner Roush appointed with a motion made by Commissioner Summers virtually, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.

Alcoholic Beverage Board: Bill Shaw reappointed with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.

Redevelopment Commission: Commissioners George, Summers and Roush were reappointed.

Regional Mental Health Center: Danielle Murphy nominated

County Attorney: J. David Lett nominated

Veterans Service Officer: Linda Evans-Dillon nominated

Highway Superintendent: Scott Seals nominated

White River Military Coordination Alliance: Dena Held nominated

PTABOA: Lois Brett, Larry Fellers and Kenneth Fuhrman were nominated

Local Economic Development: Cody Roush nominated

Solid Waste: Paul George, Aaron Summers and Cody Roush were nominated

District Oversight Planning Committee: Paul George nominated

EMA Civil Defense Director: Cameron Wolf nominated
EMA Civil Defense Assistant Director: Andy Ringwald and Mike Ringwald were nominated

A motion to approve all above mentioned nominations was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually.  All in favor motion passed.

Community Corrections Advisory Board position must be held by standing President of the Board of Commissioners Paul George per statute.

Shoals Public Library: Marilyn Read nominated

Daviess Martin Park Board: Chris Baugh nominated

Four Rivers RC & D Council: Aaron Summers nominated

Disaster Planning Council: Casey Dearwester nominated

South Central Region & Workforce Board:  Paul George nominated.

A motion to approve all above mentioned nominations was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers virtually.  All in favor motion passed.

Emergency Declarations submitted for signature.

Important Dates:
Courthouse closed Monday, January 17, 2022 for Martin Luther King Day
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:59 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, January 25, 2022 at 5:30pm.  Attendance by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office. 
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